Bronte Precinct Minutes.
Minutes of meeting held on 21st.June 2004

Annual General Meeting

Meeting opened at 7pm

Attendance: Residents as per register.

Convenor: Alma Jarvis

Councillors in attendance: Ingrid Strewe, George Copeland.

Community Liaison Co-Ordinator: Nicole Stevens.

Apologies: David Ellison, Cr.Davidson.

Agenda:

1) Police report

2) Election of officers.

Police report: (Jane Heffernan)

Early in June a person had been seen in Bronte Gully exposing himself and indulging in sexual acts. Please report any sightings to the Police immediately.

Although hooliganism has been reduced in our area there is still a problem with teenage drinking in the gully. 

Also the showers in the dressing shed had been vandalised on a few occasions.

If valuables have to be left in your car while surfing please keep them in the boot.

Election of committee

At this time Nicole Stevens (Community Liaison Co-ordinator) took control of the meeting and asked for nominations for the Bronte Precinct Committee for the ensuing 12months.

The following people were elected. 

Convenor/Secretary: Alma Jarvis

Development Application Representative: Paula Masselos

Traffic Representative: David Ellison.

All members of the committee will be the nominated representatives to attend Combined Precinct Meetings.

These proceedings drew to a close at 7.30

Ordinary General Meeting 7.30pm 21st. June 2004.

Minutes of meeting held on 10th. May 2004 accepted with 2 corrections.

Matters Arising:

Replies to motions put forward to council had not been finalised and will be presented when available.

Boot camp activities in Bronte Park: Cr. Copeland reported that council officers were investigating this activity.

Correspondence 

Draft of Precinct Policy Review presented to meeting with an invitation to make submissions to council by early August 2004.

Bondi Junction Strategic plan guide.

Traffic cards with contact numbers for Waverley Parking Police information (supplied by our Traffic Rep.)

General Business;

1) Cr.Strewe presented a report on various activities and actions that had taken place in the period from council elections until the present time.

She requested that residents contact their Councillors with any concerns or suggestions they may have within our municipality.

Concern was expressed regarding the proposed treatments suggested to stabilise a 300-ton rock overhanging Tamarama Beach.

The following motion was put to the meeting.

That Councillors Strewe and Copeland seek alternative options for the securing the rock at Tamarama beach as a matter of urgency.

Proposed: Paula Masselos Seconded: Alma Jarvis.

2) A new name for Bronte Baths?

Paula Masselos asked the meeting to give their opinions on naming Bronte Baths

The Evelyn Whillier Pool 

Evelyn represented Australia at the 1936 Berlin Olympic Games .She is a long time resident of Waverley Municipality.Over many years she has been responsible for teaching hundreds of people, young and old, the art of water safety.

Evelyn is quite ill at the present time. 

Many people at the meeting thought that it would be nice to see some acknowledgement made of her contribution to the people of Waverley.This proposal will go forward to be considered by council.

3) A letter signed by residents of Darling and Andrew Sts. and Harlowe place was presented by Graham Forbes expressing their concerns about the neglected state of their streets .A copy of this letter was given to ward Councillors and this matter will be bought to the attention of the relevant department within council.

At this juncture a visitor arrived at our meeting and introduced himself as David Patch Labor Candidate for the Wentworth electorate.

The meeting closed 8.30pm.

Thank you everyone for your attendance and contributions to this meeting. 
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